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SECOND MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO COMPLY WITH JULY 2, 2025 

RESOLUTION AND ORDER 
 

TO THE HONORABLE ENERGY BUREAU, 
 

COMES NOW the Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority (hereinafter, 

“PREPA”) through its undersigned legal representation and, very respectfully, 

informs and requests as follows: 

1. On July 2, 2025, the Energy Bureau issued a Resolution and Order (“July 2 

Order”) in the above-captioned case, directing PREPA to submit by July 7, 2025, 

all supporting documents, spreadsheets, models, and other relevant files in their 

native editable formats, with all underlying formulas, links, and source data 

preserved, in connection with the Petition for Approval of Amendment to the 

PPOA with Energiza, LLC. 

2. PREPA filed a motion requesting an initial extension until July 11, 2025, to 

gather and prepare the required documentation. That motion was submitted in 

good faith and reflected PREPA’s understanding at the time of the scope of the 

materials required to comply with the July 2 Order. 
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3. However, the renewal of the consultants’ contracts for fiscal year 2026 took 

longer than expected and temporarily affected the pace of the evaluation of 

the Energy Bureau’s request. Once this situation was resolved, PREPA’s consultants 

resumed their work and have continued to diligently compile the requested data. 

Nevertheless, they have determined that additional time is necessary to organize 

and submit several key components in the proper format, including: 

a. Source documentation from the PPOA supporting the assumptions in 

the summary tables; 

b. Historical fuel pricing data, as shown in the referenced line graph; 

c. Fiscal Plan projections supporting the comparisons between 

Energiza’s projections and PREPA’s baseline generation costs. 

4. In light of the foregoing, PREPA respectfully requests an additional extension 

of five (5) business days, until July 18, 2025, to complete the compilation and filing 

of the required documentation in accordance with the Energy Bureau’s 

directives. 

5. This request is made in good faith, with the purpose of ensuring full and 

accurate compliance with the July 2 Order, and not for the purpose of causing 

undue delay. 

WHEREFORE, PREPA respectfully requests that the Energy Bureau GRANT this 

Second Motion for Extension and allow PREPA until July 18, 2025, to comply with 

the requirements of the July 2, 2025, Resolution and Order. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED.    
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In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 11th day of July 2025.  

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE: We hereby certify that this document was filed with 

the Office of the Clerk of the Energy Bureau using its Electronic Filing System at 

https://radicacion.energia.pr.gov/login. 

GONZÁLEZ & MARTÍNEZ  
1509 López Landrón  

Seventh Floor  
San Juan, PR 00911-1933  

Tel.: (787) 274-7404  
   

s/ Alexis G. Rivera Medina  
Alexis G. Rivera-Medina  

TSPR No.: 18,747  
E-mail: arivera@gmlex.net  

 
 


